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Superintendent’s Report 

School Committee Meeting of Thursday, December 19, 2019 
  

Jennifer Fischer-Mueller, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

  
Superintendent Activities Highlights 
JFK  Pawsembly​:  It was my pleasure to attend the second Pawsembly at JFK. ​This new JFK tradition 

is organized by the JFK Culture and 
Climate Committee.  The event 
highlights student growth in particular 
social-emotional areas, this Pawsembly 
focused on self-management. ​At the end 
of the month, each teacher has an 
opportunity to recognize a student who 
has excelled in modeling this skill.  The 
teacher reads why a student is deserving 
and then the student’s name is 
announced.  Everyone waits with 
anticipation. 

 
MTA Conference​:  The MTA’s Ethnic Minority Affairs Committee’s (EMAC) 40th Annual 
Conference took place on December 6 at the Four Points 
Sheraton in Norwood. As co-chair of the organization, our CTA 
President, Ms. Yan Yii, opened the workshop with an inspiring 
welcome and introduced the keynote speaker Dr. Durryle Brooks. 
Dr. Brooks’ speech was a review of his provocative research 
entitled ​Toward A Critical Theory of Love: Reflections on 
Education, Love, & Justice​. Canton was well represented in the 
entertainment department. The Canton African Dance Group 
performed and Ms. Yii sang the song ​This Is Me​, accompanied by 
a member of the Canton community, Mr. Joe Herosy. It was my 
pleasure to attend the opening night and congratulations to Ms. 
Yii for leading the conference!  
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GMS Bulldog Award Breakfast​: The first recipients of the Galvin Middle School​ ​Bulldog Awards 
were selected for the month of December.  Thirty-two students in all, one from each team in each 
grade, were honored for modeling one or more of GMS’s core values.  These values include​ Positive 
Attitude, Academic Excellence, Work Ethic and Supportive of Others​.  The students were treated 
to a pancake breakfast hosted by GMS administration, and their pictures are on display in the GMS 
main lobby.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Updates 
Rodman Early Childhood Open House For Community Peers: 2020-2021 School Year​:  The Rodman 
Early Childhood Program will be offering prospective children and families multiple opportunities to 
tour the program this year. Families are welcome to visit on  January 16 at 9:30 am or 6-7 pm and 
January 22 at 9:30 am. Lottery applications for community peer slots are due to Susan Crespi at the 
preschool by January 31, 2020.  The lottery will be held the week of February 3, 2020. The Preschool 
offers 2, 3, 4 and 5 day spots. More information and the opportunity to sign up for a tour can be found 
on their website​ at ​cantonma.or​g. 
 

Snow Day/Calendar Adjustment​: CPS had a snow day on December 3.  With this change to the 
calendar, the last day of school is ​currently​ June 23. 
 

Indicators of Excellence 
Advancements in Technology​: ​​In follow up to the Technology and Digital Learning presentation, it's 
exciting to provide an update and name a few highlights of our current work. 
  

● The launch into the district-wide Student Data Privacy work is kicking off in each building 
starting in January.  Educators will be presented with an explanation of the governing laws and 
regulations around student data privacy and will be introduced to our digital resource collection 
process that will culminate with our current and new instructional materials being vetted and 
approved for safe and appropriate use in our classrooms.  

● The 1:1 Chromebook initiative rollout planning stage is in full effect.  Plans for the official 
rollout announcement, educator training, parent/guardian training, and deployment are all deep 
in the works.  

● The team is hard at work in evaluating our current systems and operational products.  
● The school-based technology teachers have begun implementing the DESE Digital Learning 

and Computer Science standards in their classrooms.  
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● The teacher device rollout is complete in the entire high school and a large portion of the 
middle school.  

A huge shout out and thank you to Mike Wentland and his team of technology specialists and Kevin 
Sullivan and his team of technology teachers for their hard work and dedication to our educators, 
students, and school community.  
 

Additionally, congratulations to Ms. Julie Shore, Director of Technology and Digital Learning, on 
completing the Massachusetts Educational Technology Administrators Association Chief Technology 
Officer (METAA CTO) course through Framingham State University. 
I share below an excerpt from a  METAA Committee Reviewer regarding Ms. Shore’s work. 
  
Reviewer 2's Comments:  
"As an administrator, she can go a long way in moving her curriculum people forward in 
understanding tech as a tool and not an extra. Reviewing and updating RUP, single-sign-ons in a 
fabulous way to bring stakeholders into the process and make them feel they are part of moving the 
district forward in an area they aren't necessarily comfortable with. I have no doubt, Julianne is going 
to have great success in Canton."  
 

Screening, Brief Intervention and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT)​: ​The SBIRT team members Christine 
Trendell, Maureen Campbell, Drew Carty, Chris Buss, Stephanie Shapiro, Katie Leazott, Norma 
Hollenbach, Heather Keddy, Paul Fitzgerald, completed screenings with the ninth grade this week.  We 
are happy to say that no family or student opted out of the screening and many great conversations 
took place.  This was a wonderful opportunity to meet with incoming freshmen and build relationships. 
Special thanks to Jim Duncan and Anne Murray who were very helpful in coordinating the week.   
 

German American Partnership Program (GAPP)​: It is with great enthusiasm that I share with you that 
Canton High School has been awarded the prestigious ​GAPP School of Distinction by the Goethe 
Institute.​  There is a  beautiful commemorative plaque that will be proudly displayed at CHS.  I would 
like to thank Mrs. Elsa Nicolovius, our GAPP Coordinator, for her tireless work as the organizer of this 
exchange.  It is due to her efforts and her many years of service that our school has received this 
international award. 
  
SEMMA Junior Festival​: ​I am pleased to announce the following students have qualified to take part in 
the South Eastern Massachusetts Music Educators Association (SEMMA) Junior Districts Festival on 
March 13 & 14, 2020.  Congratulations to all. 

 Lianna Camille Rosie Grady Sonia Le 
Derek Mar Laura Walsh  

 

Daughters of the American Revolution (DAR) Award​: Congratulations 
to CHS Senior, Brii Connor for being chosen as this year's DAR Good 
Citizenship Award. This award recognizes a senior who best 
exemplifies the outstanding qualities of dependability, service, 
leadership and patriotism in school, home and community.  Brii was 
one of four finalists who were nominated by the staff, and then her 
peers voted her in as the 2019-20 DAR recipient.  
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Important Dates and Events  
Dec. 19 CHS Winter Concert, 7:00, CHS Auditorium 

Dec. 20 Early Release, Winter Break 

Dec. 23- Jan.1 Winter Break 

Jan. 8 Early Release, PreK-12 ~ PreK-5 Common Planning, 6-12 PD 

Jan. 9 School Committee, 7:00 pm, CHS DLL 
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